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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!

We are so appreciative for all of the support with the creation of the outdoor classrooms.  Both financially and physically!  This is such a great learning tool to add to our already outstanding facility. We are planning on doing a ribbon cutting ceremony as soon as the project is completed.  Target date is before the end of October.  Be on the lookout for more details!

It is once again budget season.  The board is working on a budget for the 2019 fiscal year.  Our fiscal year runs January through December.  We should be presenting the membership with the proposed budget sometime this month or early November, with a vote in November. We do have to have 10% of our membership in attendance at this vote.  If your schedule allows please make plans to attend.  
From the Director….!

2018-2019 Influenza Season
Each year, millions of children get sick with influenza (flu), which can result in hospitalization or death. It's time to get vaccinated against flu and prepare your child care center for the 2018-2019 flu season.  

The American Academy of Pediatrics (AAP) urges all children 6 months of age and older, their parents, and all child care providers to get a flu vaccine before the start of each flu season. See the AAP public service announcement.
Things you Need to Know to Prepare for This Year's Flu Season

1. The AAP and the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) recommend that everyone 6 months and older get a seasonal flu vaccine every year. Flu vaccination is the single best way for children, parents, and child care staff to reduce flu illness and its potentially serious complications.

2. Get your flu vaccination by the end of October. It's good to be protected as soon as possible since you never know when flu viruses will begin to circulate in your community.

3. The flu vaccine (trivalent or quadrivalent) protects against 3 or 4 flu viruses. Flu vaccines include the viruses that research suggests will be most common in the US this flu season. The quadrivalent vaccine protects against the same 3 viruses that are in the trivalent vaccine and a second influenza B virus. 

4. For the 2018-2019 season, the AAP recommends the flu shot as the primary vaccine choice for all children. In addition to the shot, though, the nasal spray vaccine is once again available. However, the AAP recommends the nasal spray vaccine be used if the child would otherwise not get any flu vaccine at all.

5. Antiviral drugs are prescription medicines that can be used to treat the flu. They can shorten a person's flu illness, make it milder, and can prevent serious complications. Antivirals work best when started during the first couple days after onset of illness. Antiviral drugs are recommended to treat flu in people who are at high risk of serious flu complications, are very sick, or are hospitalized. Antivirals to treat the flu can be given to children of all ages and pregnant women.

6. Policies in your child care center or home can limit the spread of influenza. Implement everyday preventive actions like good respiratory etiquette, hand washing; and cleaning, sanitizing, and disinfecting. For child care providers, review policies on exclude children and caregivers who have respiratory symptoms (cough, runny nose, or sore throat) and fever.

Why Vaccination is Important

Children younger than 5 years of age (and especially those under 2 years of age) are at an increased risk of hospitalization due to influenza. Infants younger than 6 months are too young to get their own flu shot. The best way to protect these very young children is for all family members and caregivers to get a flu vaccine each year. This is called "cocooning," and it is especially important for adults who care for infants younger than 6 months. 

Children who have chronic medical conditions, such as asthma, diabetes or neurologic conditions, are also at higher risk for serious complications due to influenza. Parents and caregivers can help protect more vulnerable children by vaccinating both the children and themselves.

Flu shots may be given to pregnant women at any time during pregnancy. Flu vaccines have a long and safe track record of protecting pregnant women and her baby after birth from serious illness and complications from flu. By getting a flu shot during pregnancy, a mother passes on protection against flu to her newborn baby that will last through the first several months of life. In addition, pregnant women are at high risk of severe illness from influenza themselves, as changes in the immune system, heart, and lungs during pregnancy make pregnant women (and women up to two weeks postpartum) more prone to severe illness and even hospitalization from flu. 

Managing Infectious Diseases in Child Care and Schools: A Quick Reference Guide (4th Edition)

This AAP manual provides child care directors, teachers, and caregivers with important information about the prevention and management of influenza and other infectious diseases that circulate in group care settings. The guide contains helpful reference guides, including quick reference sheets on specific conditions or diseases. Detailed chapters address infection control measures, immunizations, and inclusion/exclusion criteria. Information within this manual can be used to implement new strategies within the center.

Additional Resources:

· Flu: A Guide for Parents of Children or Adolescents with Chronic Health Conditions
· Preventing the Flu: Resources for Parents and Child Care Providers
· Ask the Pediatrician: Why should my son get the flu shot at the pediatrician's office vs. a retail-based pharmacy?
· Ask the Pediatrician: Is it safe for a baby to get the flu vaccine in March and April, and then get the next season's flu vaccine in August?
· Caring for Our Children National Health and Safety Performance Standards (nrckids.org)

· Managing Infectious Diseases in Child Care and Schools: A Quick Reference Guide (aappublications.org)

· Preparing Child Care Programs for Pandemic and Seasonal Influenza (AAP.org)

· Ready Wrigley Prepares for Flu Season (CDC.gov)

· FamiliesFightingFlu.org
· PreventChildhoodInfluenza.org
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Visit from Sparky:

On October 10th, barring no emergency calls, we will have a visit from the Redstone Fire Station and Sparky!  The kids love getting to see a fire truck up front and giving Sparky the dog lots of high fives and hugs!  The firemen suit up to show the children how they will look if they come into your home.  They also talk to the children about what to do in the event of a fire.  We love having our community helpers visit the center!

Lyon Family Farm:

October 17th our preschool classrooms will be visiting Lyon Family Farm in Taft, TN.  We have a great time picking pumpkins, learning about farming, playing on the playground and having a picnic lunch.  Details have been sent out via email.  Permission forms and money need to be turned into the front office prior to the field trip.
Fall Festival:

This may just be my favorite event of the year!!  Our Fall Festival will take place in the Activities Building 4316 on Digney Road on Friday October 26th from 5:30pm-7:00pm.  We plan on having bounce houses, hotdogs, popcorn, face painting, games, a cake walk and more!  Friends and family are welcome to attend!  There is no cost for this event, but we will be taking donations at the door.  As time gets closer, we will be asking for donations for our cake walk. The children (and adults) are welcome to wear costumes to the fall festival.  Don’t forget to stop by the photo booth for a memorable family photo! Can’t wait to see you there!

Cell Phones:

I know that our cell phones are a crucial part of our busy lives.  However, we do ask that there is no cell phone usage when dropping off or picking up your child.  These are both very important times to your child and they need your full attention.  The teachers also need to be able to talk with you at drop off and pick up.  We need to make sure that each child arrives and leaves safely.  I appreciate your cooperation! 
Upcoming Events:

October 2nd=
Board Meeting
October 5th=
Cecilia out of the office

October 8th=
Center Closed for Columbus Day

October 9th-12th=
Kelli out of the office

October 10th=
Visit from the Fire Dept & Sparky

October 12th=
Melissa out of the office

October 16th=
Board Meeting

October 17th=
Preschool Field Trip to Lyon Family Farm

October 20th=
CPR/First Aid for staff

October 26th=
Fall Festival; Activities Building; 5:30pm-7:00pm

October 30th=
Board Meeting
Coming Up in November:
Daylight Saving Time ends 11/4
CPR/First Aid for Staff 11/10

Center Closed 11/12

Board Meetings 11/13, 11/27

Staff Meeting 11/13

Thanksgiving Lunch 11/15

Center Closed 11/22

Melissa out 11/26-11/30

Pictures with Spoiled Rotten Photography 11/27-11/29
Hello from Infant A

We are so sad because we had to say good-bye to three of our little pumpkins, but on a happy note, we would like to welcome our new families.  

Here are just a few good book options for infant and mobile infants: 

· Washable, sturdy, chewable books made with vinyl, plastic, or cloth

· Board books that are easy to clean and easy to turn pages

· Books with highly contrasting pictures, simple illustrations or photos with one or two objects per page
· Books that have things to feel and move, such as tabs, flaps, holes, and a variety of textures

· Books of songs, rhymes, or chants

· Simple stories with repetitive language

Dates to Remember:

· October 8th-MCDC is Closed for Columbus Day

· October 26th-Fall Festival in the activities building (5:30pm-7:00pm)

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Greetings from Infant B the Beautiful Babies!  An emotion is a feeling that motivates, organizes, and guides perception, thought, and action (Izard, 1991).  The emotional expression of all feelings is important to develop, in order to have a healthy well-being.  Therefore, infants need to learn self-soothing techniques for coping with sadness, anger, or frustration.  Coping with these emotions is more difficult than coping with happiness.  Using songs, nursery rhymes, and finger plays can help infants with emotions.  Labeling an infant’s feelings is also great for emotional development.  Have a great month of happy feelings!
The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)
Greetings from Creeper A the Jammin crew
We are here once again to share some news with you

We have made it through the month of September

Wow! Christmas is close I’m sure you remember

October is the month where summer and fall meet

It’s also the month when we get tricks or treats

Princesses and Hero’s travel on foot in the dark and gloom

They are our precious children in their Fall Festival costumes

Each year we have a Fall Festival event

It is in the Activities building and not in a tent

Children and adults eat hot dogs, dress up and have fun

The parents sit down and watch their children as they giggle and run

Teacher involved games are played all around

Candy and smiles are sure to be found

In the month of October we will talk about the weather, learn our favorite foods and sensory games like tickling with a feather

We will practice our standing and out sitting down

We will learn new rhymes and finger plays that make us happy and not frown

We will learn to be gentle and not to hit

We will put play clothes on a doll and see if it fits

We eat breakfast (7:45-8:30) lunch (10:15-11:15) and a snack (2:00-2:30).  Our kids love to eat more than just one. Try to be prompt and remember to call if it is an emergency because after mealtime there may be none left.  Until next time we meet, be safe and have fun.  Enjoy the rest of this season’s pretty days in the sun.

The Little Owls (Creeper B)

It is hard to believe that October is already upon us.  However, where is the cooler weather?  

We are looking forward to the cooler weather to approach.  We want to be able to take the babies outside more often.  Things are going well for the classroom.  We had one little friend move up and welcomed another little friend.  Things are always growing and changing in the classroom.  
Important Dates:

· October 8th-MCDC will be closed for Columbus Day

· October 26th-Fall Festival at the activities building (5:30pm-7:00pm)

Have a great fall!!

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Hello Toddler A families! Wow, September has come and gone quite quickly.  As we welcome October hopefully, we will be saying hello to Fall as well! With our crazy Alabama temperatures, we will still be doing sunscreen. We ask that your child comes in with sunscreen and we will reapply as needed during the day. If you forget to apply in the morning please just be sure to let us know and we will gladly apply before going outside. We have many fun activities planned for October! We will be learning about farm animals, pumpkins, and leaves this month. Important dates to watch out for this month are: we will be closed October 8th for Columbus Day and MCDC will be having our Fall festival October 26th. We hope to see you all there! 
Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
Apples, Pumpkins, Leaves and More!

 
Fall has officially started and we will be learning so many things about it this month.  The first couple of weeks we will talk about apples, and leaves.  We will taste different apples and paint with them. During the second part of the month, we will be learning about pumpkins, bats, and spiders.  We will also be going over the letters, F, G, H and I.  Our colors that we will be learning are yellow, black, gray, and orange. We are excited about all the new things we will be learning about this month.
At Home Activities You Can Do With Your Child
· Visit a local pumpkin patch
·  Sing the Itsy Bitsy Spider
· Go on a nature walk and talk about the colors of the leaves
· Explore different ways apples can be eaten.  i.e. Applesauce, apple juice
Interesting Fact of the Month
· Your toddler will amaze you every single day with a new skill or discovery. Although their physical growth slows in year two, their brains are continuing to develop rapidly. From gross motor skills like mastering the stairs, climbing, and (eventually) running, to fine motor skills like scribbling and using a spoon, toddlers are determined little sponges set on conquering new challenges. In addition, they are so proud of themselves when they do! 

Reminders
· Please apply sunscreen to your child before school each day
· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of clothing that are appropriate for the season
· If at any time, you have any questions or concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know!
Birthdays and Other Important Dates
· Monday, October 8th- Center will be closed for Columbus Day
· Friday, October 26th- Fall Festival from 5:30-7:00
· Wednesday, October 31st- Class parade around the building.  The children can wear their costume for the parade, and we will also be having a special snack  
The Safari Explorers (EA)
Can you believe it’s October already! It seems like this year is flying by. In October, we will be exploring and learning about woodland animals. The fun things we can do in the fall. 

Please dress your children appropriately for outdoor play and art/science activities; due to limited time, we are not always able to change your child for these activities. Thank you for understanding. 

We would like to dress up as a class this year for the Fall Festival our theme will be Minions. If you would like to participate and dress your child as a minion that would be amazing. If not please have fun dressing up your child. 

For our class party on the 31st we post a signup sheet on the sign in/ sign out clipboard. You can sign up to bring something. We greatly appreciated all you do for our class! We would like to welcome four new friends to our classroom and wish Happy Birthdays to three friends this month.

Upcoming events:

· October 8th: Center will be closed for Columbus Day

· October 26th : Fall Festival @5:30-7:00pm

· October 31st: Class party @2:45
Class Announcements:

· Please look at your child's clothes box for weather appreciate clothes and that they fit. 
· Do not forget to take water cups home on Fridays and give them a good washing. 
Underwater Explorers (EB)

Happy Fall Yall!!  We are so excited for this new season.  We look forward to exploring new things as we celebrate fall.  In order for this month to run as smooth as possible, here are some reminders:
· Check your child’s clothes box to make sure all extra clothes are weather appropriate

· Please make sure you have turned in a Dr’s note for diaper cream, sunscreen, and toothpaste or 

· Take home water bottles on Friday for cleaning

Again, we have many fun activities planned for the month of October.  If you have, any questions or suggestions please let us know!

The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)
“Pumpkin Spice and Everything Nice” 
September has just flown by!  Everyone seems to be adjusting well and we have really enjoyed our show and tell each week.  Remember parents, show and tell is a great way to encourage conversation at school and at home.  This month will be a very busy one.  Our themes for the month include pumpkins, fire safety, leaves, spiders, bats, and hats.  The letters we will be discussing this month will be Y, Z, A, B, and C.  We also have many fall activities and projects planned for this month.  

The Positive Reward System 
The children are doing well at earning their tokens.  Different ways for them to earn the tokens include but are not limited to, listening to the teacher,  using good manners, using walking feet, sitting in a circle, and keeping hands and feet to themselves.  

Interesting Fact of the Month
Loving, Authoritative Parents Win 
The latest research on parenting finds that the most effective parenting style is authoritative. An effective authoritative parent shows plenty of love and support but also sets limits, expectations, and    follows through with fair consequences for poor behavior. Children raised under these conditions are more likely to become happy, confident and sufficient adults capable of succeeding out in the real world.

Reminders:
· Please apply sunscreen to your child before school each day
· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of clothing and appropriate for the season
· If at any time, you have any questions or concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know!

Birthdays and Other Important Dates
· Wednesday, October 17th- Field Trip to Lyons Farm
· Wednesday, October 31st- Class parade around the building.  The children can wear their costume for the parade, and we will also be having a special snack  
The Superhero’s (Pre-B)

Happy Fall Y’all!!  We have an exciting month planned, full of fun fall activities and learning experiences.  Our themes for the month include; Arachnids, Fire Safety week, Bats, Pumpkins, and the Farm.  During our Fire Safety week, we have special visitors and learn many safety tips.  Our fall festival is on October 26th, ending our pumpkin week, your child may wear their costume that day.  Please make sure they are able to go potty without taking the whole costume off every time.  Ending our fun filled fall with farm week will be a blast.  On October 31st, we will have a special farm day and snack.  Your child may dress up like a farmer or animal on that day.  We are looking forward to a wonderfully, fantastic fall in Pre-B!
Parents Reminders:

· Please check lesson plans-we do not want our students to miss out on activities that are listed in the family partnership section

· Ensure that your child has a change of clothes and shoes in their cubby

· Please make sure you bring a water bottle that is filled with fresh water everyday

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,
We are excited to begin the Fall season! We hope to enjoy magical sights, sounds, smells, colors and good cheer.
Last month we enjoyed learning about Good Manners, The Five Senses, Becoming Familiar with Our Classroom and Each Other and Fall.
You were given copies of our classroom rules and the rules for receiving gold sticks. Please review these rules every day in order to maintain an environment that promotes learning.

This month we will start working with colors, shapes and numbers. We would also like for each child to learn their birthdate and address.


The themes for this month are: Apples, Fire Prevention, Pumpkins, Spiders and Nocturnal Animals. The letters are A, N, O, D and L. The numbers are: 0, 1, 2, 3 and 4.


We are going on a Field Trip! We will be going to the Lyon Family Farm. If your child will be going with us, he/she must have a signed field trip form. Please check with the office for more details. This is a fun field trip and parents are invited to attend. The date of the field trip is October 17th.


The MCDC Fall Festival is October 26th (5:30 P.M. – 7:00 P.M.).


Although we do not publish children’s birthdays in our newsletter, we do acknowledge when they occur. This month we have friends who will celebrate their 5 year old birthdays and we wish them a very happy birthday.


Now that the weather is changing, please check your dhild’s cubby for weather appropriate clothing. You may also bring a light weight jacket or sweater to leave in your child’s cubby for days that are cool. Sometimes our classroom is cool in the mornings. We will be going outside more.


Also, remember to carry nap things home every Friday or on your child’s last school day for the week to be washed. Please bring them back on Mondays or on your child’s first school day for the week. If your child brings a water cup or themos please carry them home daily for washing and bring back with fresh water. This cuts down on germs being passed around in the classroom.


We will schedule Parent/Teacher conferences during the week of 10/22 – 10/26. A sign-up sheet will be posted for all parents to choose a date & time that’s convenient for you to meet with your child’s Primary Caregiver. We will discuss your child’s progress so far.

We will end the month with a Fall Party on  Friday, 11/2. Details and party sign-up list will be posted in advance.


You are always welcome to come to visit, do a special project with the class, read a story or eat lunch with us.


Thank you for your support and participation.  Happy Fall!
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